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MINUTES

SAVANNAH STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE

May 4, 2010

Members present: Wyatt, Jordan, Reddick, Schroeder, Gardner-Martin, Johnson, Brown, Choi, Curran, Dowling, Hardy, Ide, Jahmani, Marriott, Maynor, Metts, Morgan, Naniuzeyi, Park, Pride

Newly elected members present: Alemayehu, Jamison, St. Mark

Guests present: Gates, Crawford, Anderson, Bongang, Singh, Gentry, Myers, Fayoyin, Rinelli

I.  The meeting was called to order at 4:16.

II. The agenda was changed to add a report from NPCC under new business and to move the election of officers for the 2010-2011 year from item IX to itemVI.  The agenda was then approved.

Questions were raised about the procedure for electing new officers.  Dr. Myers said that new Senators should be inducted before the election.  Dr. Dowling added that officers for the next year should be elected by the next year’s Senators.

III. The minutes were approved with a number of corrections.

IV. Comprehensive Program Review: The Faculty Affairs Committee established a subcommittee to develop a policy for Comprehensive Program Review that would incorporate changes in Board of Regents policies.  They ask that the new policy be appended to the Handbook.  They also revised the instrument for program evaluation.  The proposed policy defines the frequency for program review as every seven years for standing programs and four years for newly established programs.  A program triggered through the CPR process would be evaluated yearly until brought into compliance.  The proposed policy outlines corrective processes.  The committee report was accepted.

V. Handbook Committee: Dr. Myers reported that the Handbook Committee was charged with the task of cleaning up discrepancies, incorporating policy changes approved by the Senate, and ensuring that all policies are in accordance with BOR policies.  The consultant engaged to help with the process has provided an extensive report, which the committee is examining chapter by chapter.  The committee asked for administrative assistance to make changes in the online version of the Handbook.  It was suggested that the office of the VPAA should be responsible for providing staff to make changes.  Dr. Myers asked that any approved changes in policies that have not yet been identified should be provided to the committee.  She also asked for anyone who has a copy of the university statutes to provide it.  Dr. Alemayehu commented that the statutes were last revised in 1997-1998.

VI. Transcript Issues: Dr. Yarbrough pointed out that it is essential to have complete files for the SACS review.  No one can determine why transcripts have disappeared from files, but they have, and a request to replace transcripts is not to be seen as doubting anyone’s qualifications.  Dr. Wyatt added that while SACS does not require bachelors-level transcripts, BOR policy does.   By May 10, faculty who have been notified of missing transcripts are expected to have requested that replacements be sent.  Faculty members having difficulty obtaining transcripts from institutions in other countries should contact Dr. Chetty.  Subsequent discussion pointed out some of the difficulties with obtaining transcripts from other countries; suggested that we need a more reliable record-keeping system; and pointed out that faculty members teaching in fields for which they do not have an academic specialty can establish expertise in other ways, including publications. 

VII. Election of Officers for 2010-2011: The question of who is to vote for officers was raised again.  Dr. Reddick said that the Handbook is not specific on the issue, that newly elected Senators do not take office until August, and that they have not been inducted yet.  Dr. Alemayehu pointed to multiple precedents in which the next year’s Senators have voted for the next year’s officers.

Professor Morgan moved that the current officers be re-elected as a slate.  The motion was seconded.  Dr. Alemayehu objected that officers should be elected individually.  A question was also raised about the number of terms already served as Parliamentarian by Dr. Reddick. In response to a request, paper ballots were used.  The result, counted by the Recording Secretary, Dr. Schroeder, and by Dr. Naniuzeyi, was twelve “yes” to eight “no.”

VIII. COBA Program Changes: A proposal to remove prerequisites from some courses in the College of Business Administration was approved.

IX. Library Committee:  Dr. Fayoyin provided a report on library usage, holdings, and funding.  Among her points were that the number of library instruction classes has increased greatly, that most of the funding goes to journals and databases, and that the library is attempting to use technology to provide more services with a limited staff.  The SSU library has been identified in articles as the first in the USG system to provide reference services through instant messaging and texting.  The library is using a grant to assess and enhance Information Literacy.

Questions were raised about the possibility of having an SSU app for iPods and iPads, about the system for retiring old books, and about the possibility of redistributing resources to make up for an apparent shortage in holdings for COST.

X. Evaluation Committee: Dr. Gardner-Martin explained that the committee had been working with the consultant to construct and field-test evaluation forms, and she distributed copies of proposed forms for evaluating the President (by the faculty), the VPAA (by the President), deans, chairs (by faculty), faculty (by chairs), and student evaluation of faculty.  The purpose for all evaluation should be institutional effectiveness.  

Dr. Gentry said that chairs had met and will forward recommendations.  Dr. Rinelli said that she is studying student attitudes toward evaluations and will be analyzing results over the summer. Questions were raised about apparent limitations in the forms for evaluating faculty by chairs because there is a limited number of options for achievements and all items appear to be weighted equally.  Another question was raised about how student comments on evaluation forms would be compiled and distributed.

Because the Senate no longer had a quorum, the vote on the evaluation forms was postponed until August.

XI. Summer School: Dr. Wyatt announced that summer school contracts would be distributed as soon as registration numbers were checked to ensure all classes were sufficiently subscribed.

XII. President’s Report: Dr. Yarbrough said that faculty members should arrive early for graduation to allow time for parking and added security procedures in place for Clarence Thomas.

